
County of San Mateo

Inter-Departmental Correspondence

Department: HEALTH
File #: 20-816 Board Meeting Date: 10/20/2020

Special Notice / Hearing: None__
      Vote Required: Majority

To: Honorable Board of Supervisors

From: Louise F. Rogers, Chief, San Mateo County Health
Chester J. Kunnappilly, MD, Chief Executive Officer, San Mateo Medical Center

Subject: Amendment to the Agreement with Ravenswood Family Health Center for Primary Care

RECOMMENDATION:
Adopt a resolution authorizing an amendment to the agreement with Ravenswood Family Health
Center to provide primary care services, extending the term of the agreement through June 30, 2021,
and increasing the amount by $33,057, to an amount not to exceed $354,357.

BACKGROUND:
On February 13, 2018, your Board approved an agreement with Ravenswood Family Health Center
(RFHC) to provide primary care services to the San Mateo Medical Centers (SMMC) Health Care for
the Homeless/Farmworkers (HCH/FH) population as part of a grant received from the Bureau of
Primary Health Care, Health Resources, and Services Administration (HRSA).

DISCUSSION:
HCH/FH proposes that your Board approve an amendment to the agreement to extend the term of

the current agreement for six months, through June 30, 2021, with an associated increase to funding,

to ensure continuity of services due to the COVID-19 pandemic. This will allow SMMC time to issue a

Request for Proposals (RFP) for these primary care services in the first quarter of 2021. Owing to the

COVID-19 pandemic, the County was not able to issue an RFP in the timeframe originally

contemplated.

The amendment to the agreement and resolution have been reviewed and approved by County
Counsel as to form.

The resolution contains the County’s standard provisions allowing further amendment of the County
fiscal obligations by a maximum of $25,000 (in aggregate).

The County’s Contract Compliance Committee has approved a waiver request for a forty-two months
term for this agreement.
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It is anticipated that at least 450 unduplicated homeless individuals will receive primary care services
from RFHC in FY 2020-21.

PERFORMANCE MEASURE:

Measure FY 2019-20 Actual FY 2020-21 Estimated

Minimum number of unduplicated
homeless individuals who will receive
primary care services annually

510 450

FISCAL IMPACT:
The term of the amended agreement is January 1, 2018 through June 30, 2021. The amount of the
agreement is not to exceed $354,357. The amendment increases the amount of the contract by
$33,057. Funds in the amount of $33,057 are included in the SMMC FY 2020-21 Adopted Budget.

Expenses for these agreements are completely funded by the ongoing Section 330 Public Health Act
Community Health Center grant award from HRSA.
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